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SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS 

The Diary is compiled from entries in the Village Diary kept at Burgrey Stores. Please enter your events in this Diary. 

Sept     

Sat 1st 2pm Produce and craft show Village Hall 

Sun 2nd 2.30pm Duck race Mill Lane 

Tue 4th 7.30pm Parish Council Meeting Village Hall 

Tue 4th 7.30pm Spiritual Fellowship Village Hall 

Thur 6th 12 noon WI lunch Benson 

Sat 8th  Historic Churches Ride and Stride Oxfordshire 

Tue 11th 2pm Women’s Christian Fellowship Village Hall 

Tue 18th 7.30pm WI  - Swishing, talent, and craft Village Hall 

Tue 25th 7.30pm  Local History Society -Tales from the Church 
and Churchyard 

Village Hall 

Sun  30th 6pm Russian chants and folk songs with Lyra Vocal 
Ensemble 

Church 

Oct     

Sat 6th 7pm Harvest Supper and Dance Village Hall 

Wed 19th  COPY DAY FOR OCTOBER SUTTON 
COURTENAY NEWS 

 



 Contact Telephone 

County Councillor: (Schools, Roads etc.) Stewart Lilly 
2 Hengest Gate, Harwell Village 

832867 

District Councillor: (Planning, Waste 
etc.) 

Gervase Duffield 
Appleford House, Appleford 

848319 

Parish Council Chairman Michael Jenkins 
Danluda, Churchmere Road 

847174 

Bookings for Village Hall Rita Atkinson 
Caroline Grundy 

848694 
848697 

 
Sutton Courtenay Website www.suttoncourtenay.co.uk  

Environment Agency: 
Odours from Landfill 

  
 0800 80 70 60 

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS 

Various organisations have permanent bookings for use of the Village Hall on certain days of the week. Local 
individuals or organisations may nonetheless enter one-off bookings for events which clash with permanent 
bookings. At least seven weeks notice must be given to Rita Atkinson (848694) or Caroline Grundy
(848679)of the hall management team, e-mail: scvillagehallbookings@googlemail.com This allows 
one week for them to convey the needful six weeks notice to whichever organization had the permanent 
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HOLY BAPTISM 

WE SEND OUR BEST WISHES & CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING WHO WERE WELCOMED INTO THE 
FAMILY OF THE CHURCH THROUGH BAPTISM 

This newsletter is produced by the editors, Diane Armstrong and Clare Pennicott, and Peter Draper, who is in 
charge of advertising.  Our contact details are: 

Diane     editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk             tel 07553 801032  
Clare      editor@suttoncourtenay.co.uk             tel 07778 284193 
Peter      advertising@suttoncourtenay.co.uk     tel 07831 526784 

The Sutton Courtenay News is printed with support from Sutton Courtenay Parish Council 

HOLY MATRIMONY 

WE SEND OUR BEST WISHES & CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING WHO WERE MARRIED IN ALL 
SAINTS’ CHURCH RECENTLY 

Marley Joe Dodd (24th June 2012)    Harold Alfred Nelson Manley (8th July 2012) 

Charlie David Napper (12th August 2012) 

Christopher Edward Hulmes and Emma Jean O’Byrne (Saturday 30th June 2012) 
Benjamin Cox and Julia May Heslop (Friday 6th July 2012) 
Jonathan Robert Webb and Natalie Ann Rouse (Saturday 21st July 2012) 
Christopher Lloyd Brett and Charlotte Emily Coles (Saturday 4th August 2012) 
Grant Shane Moreton and Keila Joelene Granito (Saturday 11th August 2012) 
Lee David Newport and Sally Marie Dummett (Saturday 18th August 2012) 



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
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Parish Council Code of Conduct 

The Localism Act 2011 provided for a new Code of Conduct to direct the ways in which members of Councils 
conduct themselves when carrying out local council business.  The County Council, all District Councils and the 
Parish and Town Councils in Oxfordshire have agreed the same new Code, which means that someone serving 
on a more than one Council will be subject to the same provisions.   The new code came into affect from 1st July 
2012 and was adopted by Sutton Courtenay Parish Council. 

 

Oxfordshire County Council – Strategy for Waste 

The Parish Council has commented on the proposed waste strategy and on the Joint Municipal Waste 
Consultation.  Its main concerns were that Oxfordshire seemed to be taking no measures to reduce commercial 
and industrial waste, and that there could be continued importation of waste from outside of the county.   There 
was reference in the documentation of communities being at the centre of the strategy and minimising the 
distances waste travels, yet there seemed to be little protection for villages such as Sutton Courtenay, which 
bears an undue share of the current burden of the area’s waste, being protected from planning creep.  As for the 
municipal waste, for some large households a fortnightly collection seemed insufficient.  There may be the need 
for larger or additional wheelie bins.  Concerns were raised too regarding higher composting targets and the 
impact that might mean for Sutton Courtenay, particularly as the village already has suffered odours coming from 
the existing local composting activities. 

 

Dial a Ride Service 

A reminder that a new county side service has replaced the Octabus Dial a Ride.  Anyone wishing to use the 
service can book their journey by telephoning 0845 310 11 11.  The service operates Monday to Fridays 9.00 
a.m. – 5.00 p.m.  Concessionary bus pass holders will still be able to travel free of charge. 

 

Footpaths 

The footpaths seem to be quite overgrown this year, partly due to the amount of rain and vigorous plant growth 
that has taken place.  The Parish Councillors are walking the paths to check those that have been reported as 
inaccessible and those where problems may exist.  It is the intention that a report on the parish footpaths will be 
sent to the County Council’s countryside section – the authority for ensuring the public rights of way remain 
open and available. 

 

Planning Applications 

The following planning applications have been considered : 

 

 P12/V1590/FUL - 176 Milton Park Milton Abingdon OX14 4SW 

Change of use from warehousing (Class B8) to research and development and production (Class B1(b) and B1
(c) . 

The Parish Council had no objections. 

  

http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/java/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/V1590/FUL�
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 PARISH COUNCIL NEWS CONTINUED 

P12/V1576/CM - Hanson Aggregates Appleford Sidings Sutton Courtenay Oxfordshire OX14 4PW 

Extension of existing dust storage shed. 

The Parish Council had no objection, but commented that there could be a more effective use of the site, and that the 
sheds should be kept to size and for dust suppression only.  

P12/V1497/CM Sutton Courtenay Landfill site Sutton Courtenay Oxon OX14 4PW 

Establishment of recycling facilities on land west of corridor road; extend the duration of the existing green waste 
composting facility; and allow the storage of materials derived from the recycling facilities within the green waste 
composting facility 

The Parish Council objected 

P12/V1434/HH - 16 Church Street Sutton Courtenay Abingdon Oxfordshire OX14 4NJ 

Conversion of detached annex into a garage with storeroom and hobby room. 

The Parish Council had no objections 

P12/V1468/LB - Land adjacent to Manor House, Church Street Sutton Courtenay Oxfordshire OX14 4NW 

Re-design of house H3 and Boathouse previously permitted under P12/V2560 and P12/V2561/LB in the curtilage of a 
listed building. 

The Parish Council had no objections 

P12/V1175/FUL - All Saints Church, Church Street Sutton Courtenay Abingdon Oxfordshire OX14 4AF 

Erection of a garden storage shed. 

The Parish Council had no objections 

  

Clerk: Mrs. L. Martin, 90 Howard Cornish Road, Marcham Tel: 01865 391833 or email:info@suttoncourtenay-
pc.gov.uk. 

Date of Next Meeting: Wednesday 4th September, 2012 at 7.30 p.m. in the village hall, Frilsham Street. 

 

Are you living alone, house bound, a new parent, a single parent, new to the village, or in need of any kind?  

The community at All Saints’ have become increasingly aware of the number of people living in the village who 
may be in need of support.  We would like to extend the hand of friendship and support to any who need it in 
the village.   

If you would like to speak with one of the Outreach Team to discuss how we might help you please contact the 
Vicarage on 848297 and we will arrange a meeting. 

If you think you have something to bring to this group and would like to volunteer to join the team, please 
contact the Vicarage on 848297 and we will discuss with you how you can get involved.  

Lynne Cubbage 

OUTREACH AT ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH  

http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/java/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/V1576/CM�
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/java/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/V1497/CM�
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/java/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/V1434/HH�
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/java/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/V1468/LB�
http://www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/java/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/V1175/FUL�
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SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 By the time that this article goes to print the new school year will have 
started and we will be welcoming a new class of twenty children to our 
Foundation Stage Class.  Starting school is the beginning of an amazing 
time of discovery and wonder as children begin to learn and practice the 
skills that they will need to be great citizens of tomorrow.   I am 
committed to providing opportunities and experiences that make our 
motto of ‘love life; love learning; love one another’ come alive in our 
school. 

These experiences are wide and encompass many different aspects of the 
curriculum.  For example, Forest School sessions led by a specially 
trained leader – who in our school is our fantastic Foundation Stage 
Teacher, Miss Tristram, help children to start assessing risks for 
themselves as they climb trees, light fires and whittle wood at the ages of four and five.   

Another wonderful experience came at the end of the school year in July when a group of around twenty 
children from our Key Stage Two classes (ages 7-11) performed a musical called Cinderella and Rockerfella.  
The play was practised after school and I did question my decision when I realised that we only had seven 
rehearsals to put on a play that lasted for one and a half hours!  However, all the children involved in the play 
worked so hard to learn their lines, dances and entrances and resulted in a really wonderful performance – a 
truly great way to end the year. 

Over the summer, one of our children will have had a brilliant experience as they were chosen to have tickets 
for the Olympic Games that were allocated to the school.  The tickets that we were given as part of being 
involved in the ‘Get Set’ network were for athletics in the Olympic Stadium on the 4th August – the date that 
was later dubbed ‘Super Saturday’ by the press.  Alex Foley, from Year 5 would have seen some of Jessica 
Ennis’s events that led to her gold medal, Ussain Bolt’s 100 metre heats to name but a few.  I am looking 
forward to finding out more about her day when we return to school. 

At the end of the term we celebrated the achievement of our Year 6 pupils and also gave out awards to 
children that had shown real qualities as a learner.  The children nominated for the awards all had similar 
qualities: independence, perseverance, determination, and the ability to listen to advice and act upon it.   The 
following children were recognised as being fantastic learners – congratulations to them all. 

In mathematics the award winners were: Layland Moreton, Harry Greenaway, Alfie Grisbrooke, Emma Doel 
and Alex Foley.  The English award winners were: Lucyanne Wooldridge Grieve, Sofia Dent, Tara Clay, 
Kacey Bolton and Kaylie Byrne. 

As we begin another school year we look forward to an exciting residential trip for Year 5 and 6, a music week 
and many other opportunities in order to develop our young people.  I am looking forward to the year ahead 
and to watching our children grow – in hear, mind and soul and to see that they ‘love life; love learning; and 
love one another’. 

If you have young children and would like to visit our school, I would be delighted to show you round.  Please 
contact the school office to make an appointment. 

Alison Ashcroft 
Headteacher 
www.suttoncourtenayprimary.co.uk 

Telephone:  01235 848333 

Love life; love learning; 

love one another 



 

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’ 
 SUTTON COURTENAY 
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"Would you like to come to church with me?" 

 

Millions of people who don't go to church would say yes to an invitaƟon from a 
friend.  What if you were that friend?  Who would you invite? 

 
Back to Church Sunday has caught on in churches everywhere because it is so simple.  
Since 2004 a quarter of a million people have said yes to the prayerful invitaƟon of a 

friend. 
Each year more churches take part and more people come back per church.  In 2011 in 
the Church of England 20 more people came to each church ‐ across all denominaƟons 

about 77,000 extra people altogether. 
And at its heart it is the oldest idea of all, the one that made shepherds leave their 
flocks, fishermen leave their nets, and tax collectors climb out of trees.  Someone 

invited them. 
And this is OUR INVITATION TO YOU – Would you like to come to church with us? 

 
10.30am ‐ All Saints’ Church, SuƩon Courtenay 
A Service of the Word followed by Refreshments 

 

 

With love and prayers, Helen 

The Reverend Helen Kendrick, Priest‐in‐Charge of SuƩon Courtenay with Appleford 

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’, SUTTON COURTENAY 
Priest-in charge:  The Reverend Helen Kendrick (848297) Helen@kendricks.fsnet.co.uk 

Churchwardens: Mary Warrington (847346) & David McKenzie (847489) Treasurer: Lynn Cubbage (848768) 
Director of Music: Ian Miles (01235 426109, mob 07788 715873) Tower Captain: John Napper (848292) 
Children’s Church: Vivienne Maunders (848077) Verger: Bill Clarke (847183) Sacristan: Pamela Vivian 

Flowers: Pat Napper (848292) Women’s Christian Fellowship: Rose Woodward (848510) Friends: Nora Harragin (848235) 
MONTHLY SERVICES OF WORSHIP 

1st Sunday: Family Service at 10.30am 
2nd Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Children’s Church) and Evensong at 6pm 

3rd Sunday: Morning Worship at 10.30am (with Children’s Church), & Evening Praise at 6pm 
4th Sunday: Parish Eucharist at 10.30am (with Children’s Church)  

Wednesday: BCP Holy Communion at 9.45am 
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CHURCH DIARY FOR SEPTEMBER 

 Sunday 2nd – 2.30pm Duck Race, Mill Lane, 
Sutton Courtenay 

 Saturday 8th – Oxfordshire Historic Churches 
Trust Ride or Stride 

 Wednesday 12th – 7.30pm Sutton Courtenay 
PCC Meeting at the Vicarage 

 Thursday 20th - 7.45pm Abingdon Deanery 
Synod Meeting 

 Tuesday 25th – 1.30pm Women’s Christian 
Fellowship Bible Study at the Vicarage.  7.30pm 
Local History Society Talk with Mary Thompson & 
Helen Kendrick on Inhabitants of the Churchyard and 
Vicars of this Parish 

Sunday 30th – BACK TO CHURCH SUNDAY – 
10.30am Service in Church followed by refreshments 
– all welcome.  6pm Lyra Ensemble Concert. 

CHURCH DIARY FOR OCTOBER 

 Wednesday 3rd - 7.30pm Christianity Explored 
(see advert for details) 

 Saturday 6th – 7pm for 7.30pm Harvest Supper & 
Barn Dance (see advert for details) 

 Sunday 7th – 10.30am Harvest Festival Service 

 Tuesday 9th – 2pm Women’s Christian 
Fellowship Meeting at the Village Hall. 

 Wednesday 10th – 7.30pm Christianity Explored. 

 Thursday 11th – 2pm Sutton Courtenay CofE 
Primary School Harvest Celebration 

 Wednesday 17th – 7.30pm DAMASCUS Group 
Council Meeting at Milton Church. 

Wednesday 24th – 7.30pm Christianity Explored 

 

RAISING THE TEMPERATURE 

INSTALLATION OF NEW CHURCH HEATING  

Please note that during September/October 
the Church building will not be open to 

visitors because the heaƟng engineers will 
be on site installing the new heaƟng 

system.   

The Churchyard will be accessible.   

Sunday services will sƟll take place but no 
bookings for weddings or bapƟsms will be 

taken for this Ɵme. 

The 9.45am Wednesday Communion 
Service will be held at Pumney’s, Drayton 
Road ‐ all are sƟll welcome to worship with 

us.  

We will do our best to accommodate 
funerals – but there will be some disrupƟon 
and the church will be dusty!  We ask for 

your understanding at this Ɵme. 

CHURCH WARMING PARTY 

We hope to celebrate and give thanks for 
the compleƟon of the work at a special 
service on Sunday 4th November at 

10.30am followed by a bring‐and‐share 
lunch. 

We are also looking ahead to the next 
fundraising challenge for the building of 
new (disabled) toilet and kitchen faciliƟes 

and a meeƟng room.  All donaƟons 
gratefully received. 

If you would like to help your child explore the Christian faith then why not come to 

SMALL SAINTS  
of Sutton Courtenay 

A weekly session for 0-4 year olds and their parents or carers offering a Bible story, 
craft activity, prayer and songs to help young children on their Christian journey, fol-

lowed by play and refreshments. 

At 11am-12 noon on Wednesdays in term time in All Saints’ Church.   
PLEASE NOTE NEW TIME AND NEW LOCATION 

STARTING ON  WED 3rd OCTOBER 
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Gabriele (Gaby) Barnes who  died on 25th June 2012 was born in Austria on 28th October 1923.  She was the middle 
one of 5 children. Her oldest brother Franz was a pilot in the Austrian air force and was killed during the 2nd WW. Her 
family suffered many hardships during this period. Her parents would hide their children in the attic when the Germans 
were in the vicinity. She couldn’t wait to explore after the war and travelled alone to the UK in Oct 1950. Over the next 
few years she travelled between Austria and the UK on several occasions working as an au pair in the Bournemouth area.  
In 1955 she met our dad in Bournemouth through their mutual friends Jessie and John and they were married in 1956.  She 
became a citizen of the UK in May 1959.  Gaby and John lived in West Moors until the winter of 1957 when they moved 
to Harwell and Gaby started work in the mid 1960s at the Harwell Nursery School as a kitchen assistant with her great 
friend June Bowman and worked there for several years. She then had several small cleaning jobs until she finally retired at 
74.  The family travelled regularly to Austria where she slipped back into the German language as if she had never been 
away. She loved baking and gardening and enjoyed a little gamble on the one arm bandits at the police club at Harwell.  
She also loved  going to the local bingo sessions at Harwell on Saturday night. When the family moved to Sutton 
Courtenay in 1997 Gaby started attending The Bingo club at the old cinema in Didcot and played  regularly, meeting up 
with her friends to have a chat and try to win the big money. Gaby was a proud Mum to Caroline and Roz, Grandmother 
to Andrew, Michael and James and Great-Grandmother to Owen and Olivia.  Her funeral took place on Wednesday 4th 
July 2012 at Oxford Crematorium.  She will be greatly missed by her daughters and all her family and friends who 
remember her as a very caring and loving person.   

This is an edited extract of the family tribute given at the service.  

REST IN PEACE 

We send our condolences and the assurance of our prayers to the family and friends of the following: 

is an informal 7-week course for people who'd like to investigate Christi-
anity, or just brush up on the basics.  

Looking at Mark's gospel, it explores who Jesus is, why he came, and 
what it means to follow him. 

You won't be asked to pray, sing or read aloud, and you can ask any ques-
tions you like.  Or, if you prefer, you can just come along and listen. 
Christianity Explored has been around for over a decade now, and it's 
been designed to suit different age ranges and people.  Christianity 
Explored is primarily for anyone who wants to investigate Christianity 

informally with a group of other people.  Whether you have previous experience of Church, Christians and the Bible, or 
none at all, this course is for you. Everyone is welcome - from the most sympathetic Sunday schooler to regular churchgoer 
to the convinced atheist. A group of people from All Saints’ Church, Sutton Courtenay are hosting a Christianity Explored 
Course over seven Wednesdays in October and November.  Why not join us? 

3rd October, 10th October, 24th October,  
7th November; 14th November; 21st November; 28th November 

All the evenings begin at 7.30pm in All Saints’ Church with a coffee and a pudding, and finish at 9.30pm. 

To express an interest or just to find out more please contact one of the following: 
Lynne Cubbage 848768; Tim Budd 820942 or Helen Kendrick 848297 

 
48 children from Sutton Courtenay and Drayton attended the two day Holiday Club run by All Saints’ Church, SC and St 
Peter’s Drayton.  Thank you to all the volunteers who made this possible and gave the children such a fun filled time of 
crafts, games and sporting activities based around an Olympic theme and the teaching in Mark’s Gospel about what it 

means to be on Jesus’ team.  And, as a bonus, it was very hot and very sunny! 
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Baby Annie Elizabeth Matthews who died on 29th June 2012 and whose funeral was held in All Saints’ Church, on 10th 
July 2012. 

Marye Gallagher-Daggitt who died on 8th July 2012 was born in Withernsea, East Yorkshire on 18th January 1933, 
daughter to Edit and Godfrey Appleyard and younger sister to Dave.  Her father died when she was only 10 years old but 
nevertheless she obtained a scholarship to Malet Lambert School, Hull where she developed her love of tennis.  She then 
joined the Midland Bank in Hull and met a young RAF man stationed at the Radar Base at Patrington.  She and George 
married in 1954 and went onto have a daughter, Jane.  In the early 1960s the family moved to Tullis Close in Sutton 
Courtenay where Marye soon became part of the community – actively involved in the Roman Catholic Church in the 
village and as a Governor at the Convent.  She was well known for her attention to detail – she was a great list writer – her 
love of tennis and Wimbledon and Formula 1 Grand Prix.  Her greatest quality was her loyalty and kindness to family and 
her friends.  She was always concerned for other people and was a good friend to everyone.  She will be greatly missed.  This 
is an edited extract of the tribute given at the funeral by Sue Appleyard, Marye’s sister in law, at the funeral held at All Saints’ Church, 
Sutton Courtenay on Tuesday 17th July 2012.   

Francis William Clarke (Bill) was born in Warwick on 31st May 1924 to William John & Hope Imogen Clarke.  He was 
the only boy of the family, with three sisters.  The family moved to Sutton Courtenay to Milton Road when he was 7yrs old.  
It was then that he first came to worship at All Saints’ as a choirboy.  He remembered the choirmaster  was very strict and  
always expected the choristers to have perfectly polished shoes.  Bill didn’t particularly enjoy school and left at the earliest 
opportunity.  He had a job in Judge Leonard’s garage when, as a young man he assisted with the Home Guard prior to join-
ing up.  He served in the Royal Navy from 1942 until the end of the war and proudly wore his medals at every Remem-
brance Service.  Every year, on his birthday, he would recollect where he was on that date in 1944 – aboard his ship in 
Weymouth Harbour waiting for the storm to die down prior to the D-Day landings.  It was not a pleasant birthday as every-
one on board – even seasoned sailors - were so seasick and it was a relief to begin the sail across the channel a few days later 
– although in later years Bill could hardly bring himself to describe what he went onto experience and witness on D-Day as 
the American forces they had taken across made their landings on the beaches.  All his life Bill loved music, particularly big 
band music, and he played the drums in the MCM dance band which formed in 1947.  This band provided the sound track 
to the lives of a generation in this village as they played at numerous dances in the old village hall on Old Wallingford Way.  
Bill married Pam on Boxing Day 1963.  Sadly their daughter Judith died very soon after her birth, with Bill attending the 
funeral at the Graveside – a grave he and Pam have lovingly tended every week since.   They went onto have their daughter 
Jill in 1967.  Bill was a devoted Dad and so proud of Jill and all that she achieved in her life and of his granddaughters Hope, 
Hannah & Chloe with whom he was always teasing and joking.  Bill worked in the building trade for many years and has 
glowing letters of recommendation from many clients.   He also worked at the MG car factory as a painter and decorator, a 
trade he continued into much later life working for many people in the village.  Bill loved his garden and allotment – sup-
plying large pumpkins and other produce for Harvest Festival celebrations. Although he could more often be found leaning 
on a spade chatting to his great friend Don Deadman rather than using it!  He was someone who worked hard all his life - 
immensely practical - turning his hand to anything.  He lived out his wedding vows by lovingly protecting and caring for 
Pam.  And he never forgot his commitment to All Saints.  He was proud of being the Verger and he liked things to be done 
properly and took his duties very seriously - conscientious and reliable, always impeccably turned out in his suit and with 
perfectly polished shoes.  He was a joy to work alongside – and an excellent source of information about most people in the 
village!  But, more importantly, he was a good friend.  He was modest and unassuming but with a very wry sense of hu-
mour.  Hardworking and generous with his time and his talents he was a man of quiet faith who deeply loved his family and 
greatly valued the friendships he made over the years.  His faith gave meaning to his life and underpinned all that he did and 
he drew great strength from worshipping at All Saints’.  His humour, his teases and his warm smile were guaranteed to lift 
one’s spirits.  He will be greatly missed by his wife Pam, daughter Jill and all his family and many friends.  This is an edited 
extract of the address given at Bill’s funeral by the Reverend Helen Kendrick, held in All Saints’ Church on Tuesday 14th August. 2012.   

 

Peter Max Beck who died on 6th August 2012 and whose funeral took place on 16th August 2012 in All Saints’ Church.  
Tributes were given by his son Paul and his Granddaughters, Emma and Mandy.  He will be greatly missed by his wife Alice 
and all his family and friends. 
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for all ages 

Saturday 6th October 2012 

    

 

OddSox 
 

SUTTON COURTENAY VILLAGE HALL 
  Last Dance 10pm. 

Tickets (to include two-course meal) 
Adults £10: Under 16s £6 

 

available from Burgrey Stores or  
Lynne Cubbage, 848768, Pat Napper, 848292 or  

Mary Warrington, 847346 

 
Supper 8.15p 

Doors open 7pm. First Dance 7.30pm.  CASH BAR - RAFFLE 

Proceeds to All Saints’ Church 

 

NUMBERS LIMITED – BOOK NOW! 
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In late Spring a flock of six white storks was seen flying over 
the village before being seen again at Standlake. They are 
very rare birds in Oxfordshire, especially a flock of six. A 
single Stork may sometimes be seen, but  is probably an 
escapee. 

Also in Spring Garden Warblers could be heard regularly. 
They sound like a Blackcap, but this is more tuneful and is 
sometimes called the Nightingale of the North. 

In June a pair of Lapwings was flying over the landfill site.  
They seemed rather agitated, and were perhaps nesting. 
Birdwatchers, or birders as they prefer to be called, are 
always careful not to disturb nesting birds. Birdwatchers are 
also sometimes called twitchers.  These are people who will travel far and wide to catch sight of a rare bird. 

There were Swallows flying low over the playing fields this summer.  The height at which they fly depends upon 
the height of the insects, which in turn depends on the weather conditions. There seem to have been fewer 
Yellowhammers  around the village this year though I have heard the occasional one singing.  The male has a 
striking yellow head, which gives the bird its name, and has a song which ends on a high note and can be 
remembered by the phrase  ‘little bit of bread no cheese’,  with the word cheese being the high note at the end. 

BIRD WATCHER 

On Tuesday July 3rd(that is history now) we had an excellent meeting with Patrick Carbury, who has been with us many 
times previously, and he took an excellent uplifting service, of course, with his dry humour. 

We had some more new faces, and baby Lexie  (5 months) who was as good as gold. 

On Tuesday August 7th  we welcomed Helen Stroudly who again gave us a great service which was very spiritual and 
sincere with some great evidence. 

A big thank you to those who donate lovely raffle prizes, and to those fit people who put the chairs away, and also Minty 
and Sam for tea, coffee, biscuits and cakes. 

Contrary to a rumour that has been going around we are still having our meetings and have not closed up and are not going 
to do so. Also Pat and Sam still live in Barretts Way and have not sold up and moved. 

See you all again on September 4th or the first Tuesday of any month except January. 

Enquiries Pat and Sam– 01235 847460 

Tue Sept 4th, 7.30pm at Village Hall    Spiritual Fellowship meeting with Tom Dodd 

Tue Oct  2nd, 7.30pm at Village Hall    Spiritual Fellowship meeting with David Chapman 

SUTTON COURTENAY SPIRITUAL FELLOWSHIP 
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Garden Warbler 
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CHINESE STICKY PORK BELLY STIR FRY RECIPE 

Method 

Pre heat your oven to 180 c 350 f. Rub the pork belly strips with the 5 spice. Sit the pork on a wire grill rack over 
a baking sheet. Place the pork in the oven and cook for an hr. 
Remove the pork from the oven and cut into 1 cm pieces.  
Put a wok or frying pan on a high heat, add the pork belly pieces and fry for a few minutes. As the pork starts to 
crisp up add 1 tbsp of runny honey and a good splash of soy sauce. Continue to cook the pork until the honey and 
soy create a nice sticky glaze. Remove from the pan and keep warm.  
Wipe out the pan and return to a high heat. Add a splash of oil to the pan and drop in the garlic, chilli and ginger. 
Fry for minute then add the veg. At this point you can use pretty much any veg that you like so have a play 
around. Stir fry the veg for a few minutes. Meanwhile cook the noodles according to the pack, Refresh in cold 
water to slow down the cooking time and add to the wok. Continue to stir fry.  
You want the veg to be cooked but still with a little crunch. Remove the wok from the heat and season with soy.  
Top the stir fry with the pork and sprinkle over a few sesame seeds and the coriander leaves. 
 
 
Recipe by Chris Gates 

Ingredients 

6 lean belly pork strips 
1 tbsp of Chinese five spice 
 
For the stir fry 

Oil 
1 clove of garlic chopped 
1 red chilli deseeded and chopped 
A thumb size piece of ginger peeled and chopped 
1 carrot chopped into batons 
1/4 green cabbage finely shredded 
A small bunch of coriander leaves finely chopped 
200g of bean sprouts 
400g of egg noodles 
Soy sauce 
Honey 
Sesame seeds 
 

This is a great way to use pork belly.  The meat is cooked 
twice so you lose most of the fat 
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TALES FROM THE CHURCH AND CHURCHYARD 

Revd. Helen Kendrick & Mary Thompson 

This talk will throw light on some of the incumbents and events associated with the church in the past.  We will 
also look at the lives of some of the famous and less well-known people who are commemorated in the 
churchyard. 

Everyone welcome.  Members free: Visitors £3 

*  *  * 

During the summer members of the Society visited the Roman excavations at Dorchester-on-Thames.  An 
enjoyable day was also spent at Avebury where we visited the interesting Manor House and Museum.  We had a 
private tour with an excellent guide of the extensive henge, which is the largest stone circle in the world, as we 
explored the fascinating prehistory and secrets of this World Heritage Site. 

In June a Blue Plaque was erected at The Wharf, the house by the river where the former Prime Minister, 
Herbert Asquith, Earl of Oxford and Asquith, lived from 1912 until his death in 1928..  Some of his descendants 
were among those who gathered to hear the speeches and witness the unveiling by the present Earl of Oxford. 

Mary Thompson 
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It was with great dismay that we read in the July Sutton Courtenay News that residents have complained about low flying 
aircraft, in the same week that three young soldiers were repatriated to the UK. 

We live near an RAF base so not only is it to be expected but the inconvenience experienced by residents is nothing 
compared to the deadly inconveniences experienced by our servicemen and women in Afghanistan and elsewhere. 

However you feel about our current military commitments it has to be remembered that these service personnel are our 
children and grandchildren and we want them to be as safe as possible, which means training them to the highest standard by 
whatever means that takes. 

If like us you are happy to support the RAF,  please ring the Low Flying Aircraft Complaints Team  on 01491 837766 ext 
5218 and offer your support. 

Perhaps we should remember the saying: 

"  If you are feel you are unable to stand behind our military please feel free to stand in front of them" 

Thanks 

Pauline and John Osborne 

Chapel Lane 

LOW FLYING AIRCRAFT 

SUTTON COURTENAY 

LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 

Tuesday 25th September 

Village Hall 
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Athletics community day 

The following is an extract from an e mail  from Caroline Dendy describing an athletics community day she held in the 
village on 14th August.  Caroline is a UK affiliated run leader,  and has been leading a running group in Sutton Courtenay 
for the past two years. The purpose of the day was to inspire people, both young and old, to try athletics, continuing the 
legacy of the Olympics. Here she describes the Sutton Courtenay event:  

I  held two Athletics Community Days this week.   One was in Drayton and the second in Sutton Courtenay on 14th 
August.  I only had 4 days to advertise it, so the numbers were limited to 8 and 10.  We had 5 new people attend, two of 
whom would like to return to the weekly running club, 3 are currently too young but inspired.  We had 3 children and one 
lady who was 5 months pregnant running with us (a regular).  The atmosphere was fun, relaxed and (for me) memorable. 

After our warm up lap to view the layout of the field we did our first 2 events; beat Bolt.  On a 100m track we tried to run 
as far as we could in the same time as Usain Bolt ran the 100m.  I had measured out the side of the track so that people 
could see how far they could get. Medals were awarded for the furthest runner.  The second event was Bolt’s favourite 
200m.  Participants had two attempts at this.  Most of us, despite being runners, couldn’t’ reach the 100m line, let alone 
the 200m! 

The third and final event was for us to see how hard it would be to run the 5km round a track in the time that the winning 
male and female Olympic competitor did it.  We had teams of either 4 or 5 and ran only 100m each in relay.  Even with 
fresh legs each 100m our best time was  17.5 minutes, which is a full 2 minutes slower than the winning ladies, who took 
only a little over 15minutes: Difar (gold), Cheruiyot (silver) and Dibaba (bronze).  Mo Fara did the whole thing himself in a 
little over 13 minutes.  Although we ran only 12.5m each in small chunks, we excused ourselves on the basis that he wasn’t 
carrying a baby (himself) and had 22 years on our youngest runner.  It really brought home how amazing these athletes are 
to run so fast for so long. 

 “I enjoyed the 5,000m best, it was brilliant and I want to do it again tomorrow.”  Joshua, age 9. 

“My favourite part was winning the Mandeville cuddly mascot”, Heather, age 7. 

“I think I am going to be sick” Barry, (didn’t feel right to ask an adult his age!). Followed later by, “what type of thing do 
you normally do at the running  club?”  “I am available Tuesdays” 
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How quickly this summer seems to be going by, already thinking about our September meeting. 

During June a number of our members went on a trip to Waddesdon Manor, near Aylesbury, and all had a really 
nice day. 

During July we had our garden party and as the weather was very unsettled we had to be indoors, but we were 
able to go into Joan Moss’s lovely garden during the afternoon as the sun  did shine for a while.  Everyone really 
enjoyed this afternoon and the tea which was provided by our Committee members. 

Our next meeting will be on Tuesday 11th September when it will be our AGM and will be in the village hall at 
2pm. 

Rose Woodward, Secretary 

Women’s Christian fellowship 

Plea for distributor for SC news 

We would be most grateful if someone would step forward to take over delivery of the Sutton Courtenay News 
for the Town Close area, following the death of Bill Clarke. Please contact Judy Prout, tel 01235 847333, or e 
mail judyprout1@aim.com if you are interested. 
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3rd September 

AN EXPLORATION INTO SPIRITUALITY with John Goff 

John will help us explore our beliefs and values about spirituality and share some tools to help us to 
do this.   

This is a two part seminar, you can attend either or both parts of the day; session one 10.30am – 
5pm, session two 7.30pm – 9.30pm.  A downloadable booking form is available on our web site.  

 

7th – 9th September 

AN AUTUMN WEEKEND RETREAT led by Alistair Appleton  

Mindfulness is a powerful tool aimed at creating a stable and flexible stance towards the 'stuff' of our 
life - emotions, thoughts, perceptions and bodily experiences. All these things are changeable and 
varied - but our stance towards them can be consistent. The most skilful stance is the compassionate 
one - this weekend concentrates on warming up our mind and softening the harsh and critical focus 
we often bring to our experiences - good and bad.  

Please book directly with Mindsprings - www.mind-springs.org 

 

11th – 13th September 

REST AND RENEWAL RETREAT 

This is a self-directed retreat; time for yourself, for reflection and self nurture. 
 

Weekly from 20th September (half term 25th October) 

VOICE AND SOUND HARMONIC CHOIR With Anne L Ryan 

Chants, rounds, song. harmony and exploratory vocal work.  No audition, just come along!  For more 
information go to www.annelryan.co.uk. 

Thursdays, 7.30pm – 9.30pm                                                                      £7.50 per session 
 

28th – 30th September 

HOLISTIC SPIRITUAL PRACTICE RETREAT with Stillpoint 

Ian Adams, Matt Rees and James Jewell are back at The Abbey for another weekend retreat 
combining contemplative prayer, meditation and yoga.   
See www.thestillpoint.org.uk/suttoncourtenayretreat2012 for more details and booking instructions 

 

Further details and charges for these events can be found on The Abbey website 
www.theabbey.uk.com, or by phoning the 01235 847401.  It is essential to pre-book at least one 
week in advance for all of these events (except the choir). 

THE ABBEY  
SUTTON COURTENAY 

01235 847401 
www.theabbey.uk.com 

email: admin@theabbey.uk.com  

http://www.annelryan.co.uk/�
http://www.theabbey.uk.com/�
mailto:admin@theabbey.uk.com�


SUMMER STINKS 

At our last meeting Julie Summers, who has written a book called ‘When the  children came home’  gave a  talk on 
wartime evacuees. There were about six members in the audience who all had different experiences.  Several members 
from Drayton WI joined us. 

Another busy summer, about 20 of us had an informal  lunch and a natter at Notcutts and then we had a coffee morning to 
raise funds for our charities, thanks to Yvonne's garden. 

Some of us joined the ladies of Appleford WI to hear about mysterious objects from the Oxford museums with Susan 
Griffiths, which included holding the discus from the earliest Olympics, holding a roman pot, a block of tea used as 
money, a walnut from Bolivia inside its shell and many more different and unusual objects. 

Our summer outing to the newly opened Kensington Palace was different. We were lucky to be able to be delivered right 
to the door of the palace and to be able to look round  three floors of various exhibitions, the Diamond Jubilee exhibition 
of Queen Victoria's reign and the 14 little chairs of Queen Anne's children. It was quite dark in some areas to protect the 
items. Only five of Princess Diana’s dresses were on display as the rest were on tour in America. 

On September 6th our next lunch is at The Waterfront Cafe at Benson at about 12.  Bring your friends for a natter, and 
the next Appleford WI  meeting on 11th Sept at 2.30  at the village hall is ‘Bhutan, the country, its people and textiles’. 

Our  next meeting is ‘Swishing, Talent and Craft’ on Sept 18th at 7.30 in the village hall. In the future we have plans for 
French food, to visit the BMW works and to visit the William Morris house at Kelmscott, so do come and join us. 

Just a thought, the age limit to join the WI is 18 and some of our members have been with us since then. Our constitution 
is being updated at  the moment to keep up with changes, and we support on-going national campaigns to raise awareness 
of issues that effect our daily lives with the government.  Go to www.thewi.org.uk for more information . 
Sally Furze   01235 848924 

Sutton Courtenay WI 
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On some of the best days of our dreary summer, FCC waste company managed to plumb its previous depths of public nui-
sance by producing thoroughly sickening stinks.  In my part of the village, Milton Road, 26th July and 10th August now 
stand as particularly notorious and I understand the same was true for many throughout our community.  

On both occasions I contacted the Environment Agency, who told me they had received many complaints. Both times, the 
EA officer reported back on his progress and also stated that he encouraged as many people as possible to complain. The 
number is 0800 806070.  Also, in relation to 10th August, the EA stated in the Oxford Mail “we are going to work with 
them (FCC) to try to make it not happen again”.  

For the EA to monitor whether their efforts are effective they do need to be informed if they are not.  

It is ironic that such disgusting anti-social events should be thrust on the village and our neighbours just when FCC have 
engaged in a PR charm offensive to  persuade us of  the benefits of their plans for the waste site, including an Anaerobic 
Digestor. At their recent exhibition, I discussed, with representatives, the not unknown possibility of the digestate product 
of anaerobic digestion creating even worse smells than we’ve suffered to date. The response was “you’ll just have to trust 
us”. Would anyone, given performance to date?  

By contrast, I believe any further development should be prevented until and unless FCC can demonstrate that they can 
control what they are already doing at the site. Then we may debate the addition of an AD. However, if they fail to control 
their current nuisance, the community should take action to get the composting activity, which causes it, to be permanent-
ly stopped and reclaim the right to enjoy our homes and gardens without being nauseated.   

Pauline Wilson 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION GROUP 5 (NAG5)  

(APPLEFORD, DRAYTON & SUTTON COURTENAY) 

LOST COCKATIEL 

 

Community anti-speeding and road safety campaign 

‘Please drive slowly through our villages’ say our 
children 

Roadside temporary posters made from children’s designs are 
now displayed on lamp posts, telegraph poles and entry points to 
the village.  As outlined in the June issue these posters were 
designed by Ashley Massey and Rebecca Norkett, from Sutton 
Courtenay (C of E) School and Drayton Community Primary 
School respectively, as part of the anti-speeding campaign 
launched by NAG5.   

The Oxfordshire Guardian covered the story, with photographs of 
the winners and their posters, published on 4 July.  This can be 
viewed in the digital archives on the paper’s web site at  
http://issuu.com/trimedia/docs/wk27-ogs/1   
 

The first posters were formally unveiled in Drayton on 5 July; an 
event attended by all six of the prize-winning entrants from 
Sutton Courtenay (C of E) and Drayton Community Primary 
School, together with parents, the Head Teacher of Drayton 
School, members of the Neighbourhood Policing Team, Fire & 
Rescue Services and members of NAG5. 

We hope that the messages given by children will act as deterrents to motorists, particularly 
as surveys have shown that motorists living in the villages form the largest group caught 
speeding through the villages. 

We are now in the process of identifying the next project in this campaign and hope to involve 
older young people.   

Accompanying photographs of the event were taken by Don Osborne. 

Members of NAG5 would like to thank everyone involved 

NAG5 

August  2012 

We were contacted by Luke Micallef of 50 Tyrells Way late in July to see if we could publicise the loss of his two 
cockatiels but there is no August edition of the Sutton Courtenay News. We are pleased to report, however, that 
one of the birds has since been found.  Unfortunately the grey one, Alfie, is still missing, although he was spotted in 
Steventon in mid August.  Please contact Luke if you have any information on 07890 691 461.  
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LANDFILL SITE 
TRANSPARENCY AND PLANNING CREEP 
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Once again the Summer holidays were used by FCC(formerly WRG) and on this occasion Hansons, to launch planning 
initiatives, perhaps in the hope they would attract fewer objections. These also give insights into the way they manage the 
planning process to achieve their aspirations, gain retrospective permissions for unauthorised activities and obscure failure 
to meet planning conditions.  
 

Transparency. As soon as the summer holidays started, FCC launched a sequence of exhibitions, in an attempt to 
improve community relations and explain its plans for the landfill site to the end date of 2030. The publicity was in-
adequate,so many people were just not aware or away. 
 
Odours Again. The endeavour to improve relations was also spoilt by periods of foul smells engulfing parts of the 
village. Whenever offensive odours occur it is essential that as many as possible record these with the Environment 
Agency on 0800 807060. 

 
PLANNING CREEP 

Just months ago in May, OCC granted permission for a “Variation” to increase the size of the Mechanical Recovery Facility 
(MRF) already permitted. This stipulated that the plant was to cease operations in 2019. 
  

FCC now intend to apply to OCC to vary that variation, to extend the lifespan of the plant to 2030 
and use it as a transit station for waste, including clinical waste, from south Oxfordshire for onward transportation to 
Ardley. This is to enable FCC to bid for a County Council tender, which it must have known about before the May 
Planning Committee! This has a 15 years contract with an option to extend up to 10 years! (2039).  (Readers will 
remember that the landfill site was initially due to close this year and through gradual “planning creep” this was 
then extended to 2021 and latterly 2030).  
 
In addition FCC has announced that a revised application for an Anaerobic Digestor will be submitted to 
the Vale DC shortly. Meanwhile we still await approval of a drainage scheme which is now some two years over-
due. 

 
HANSONS AGGREGATES –  EXTRACTION AND QUARRY PRODUCTS. 

Again at the beginning of the holidays, Hansons submitted two planning applications. These follow a suc-
cessful application in March to legalise its rock crushing activity, which it had been found undertaking without planning 
permission.  
 

MW.0104/12  Extension of Facilities to provide for Dust Storage. Until the Vale Environmental Officer 
challenged it, Hansons had also allowed a very large pile of rock dust to build up contrary to Government guidance 
aimed at protecting local communities. Again this application is Hansons’ reaction to its being challenged, but inter-
estingly it also gains it an increase of 33% in the size of the plant to allow for internal dust storage. 
 
MW.0126/12  Bridge Farm Gravel and Sand Extraction. Due to the commercial downturn Hansons claim not 
to have been able to exploit the quarry north of the Appleford Road. This quarrying activity was due to cease on 4 
August and the plant to be dismantled by the 30 September. Belatedly Hansons have applied to extend the life of the 
quarry until September 2018, even though the permission has expired.  
 

These applications can be accessed on www.oxfordshire.gov.uk using the MW references. 
 
All the FCC and Hansons applications will need careful examination so villagers can make their own judgements. Mean-
while the greater transparency by FCC is welcome and hopefully will lead to better local relations, less planning creep and 
final closure of the site in 2030. 
 
Rob in Draper 

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk�
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Earth Trust  
Autumn 2012  

 
September 

Saturday 1st September, 10am-4pm.  Campfire Cooking, Earth Trust Centre, Little Wittenham. A 
BBQ with a difference, this is a relaxed day for anyone wanting to get to grips with cooking outdoors without char-
coal and firelighters! Bushcraft expert Nick Smart will be cooking a variety of food with minimum fuss. Adults £75, 
Friends £60. 

Friday 7th September, 7pm-10pm. Moth Night, Earth Trust Centre, Little Wittenham. An opportunity 
to get really close to moths and see how beautiful British moths can be. Learn the basics of identification and more 
about these light loving creatures that we see every day. Adults £5, Children £2. 

Sunday 9th September, 9.30am-4pm. Into to Scything, Earth Trust Centre, Little Wittenham. Learn the 
traditional skills of scything on this practical course with expert Clive Leeke. All specialist tools and equipment pro-
vided.  Adults £50, Friends £40. 

Sunday 9th September, 10am-4pm. Wild Plant Dyes, Earth Trust Centre, Little Wittenham.  This course 
will give you an insight into the wide range of plants that can produce dye. Forage for plants and learn the processes 
to extract and fix colours. Adults £50, Friends £40. 

Thursday 13th September, 7.30pm-9pm. The Incredible World of the Honey Bee, Earth Trust Centre 
Little Wittenham. Join Steve Moll of Brightwell Bees to discover more about the honey bee and the challenges 
facing bee colonies throughout the world. Adults £5, Children £2. 

 

October 
Saturday 13th October, 2pm-4pm. Guided Walk:Fungus Foray, Earth Trust Centre, Little Wittenham. 
Join a local expert on a walk around Wittenham Clumps and Little Wittenham Wood, learn about the identification 
and ecology of fungi. Please note we will not be collecting edible fungi! Adults £5. 

Saturday 20th October, 11am-4pm. Earth Trust Autumn Festival, Earth Trust Centre, Little Wittenham. Join us for 
a celebration of autumn, the day will focus on having fun outdoors: craft creations, den building, pumpkin hunt, 
seasonal storytelling, singing and loads more exciting activities! We’ll also be doing some outdoor cooking, as well 
as picking and pressing apples to create a warm spiced apple juice on the fire. £12 per family (2 adults, 2 children 
under 16). 

Sunday 21st October, 2pm-4pm. Guided Walk: Fungus Foray at Wallingford Castle Meadows. As 
above but different location! Adults £5 

Wednesday 31st October, 10am-3pm. Halloween Family Bushcraft Day, Earth Trust Centre, Little 
Wittenham. Bring the family and go wild! Forget trick or treating come and have fun at our special scary bushcraft 
day - explore the dark, gloomy woods, build spooky shelters, and learn how to make a fire to keep away ghosts and 
ghouls! Adults £20, Children £15 

Earth Trust 
Little Wittenham  OX14 4QZ 

www.earthtrust.org.uk 
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Coming this month to  
All Saints’ Parish Church 

 Sutton Courtenay 
 

The Lyra Vocal Ensemble 
of St Petersburg, Russia 

 

in concert at 6pm on Sunday 30 September 
(final performance of their UK 2012 tour)  

 
 

 
 

Lyra is an ensemble of professional vocalists from 
churches in St Petersburg; some are also musical theatre 
soloists. 

Through their performance they seek to present the rich 
heritage of the Russian Orthodox Church, alongside the 
country’s folk tradition, to inspire and delight anyone 
with an interest in the country’s history and culture. 

A splendid evocative early evening’s music should be 
guaranteed … and in best All Saints’ Sunday-evening 
concert tradition, complimentary (and topical) light re-
freshments are offered to help further establish the at-
mosphere! 

Admission @ £7.50 (U16/students, £5) 

For further information / to reserve tickets please con-
tact Ian Miles on 01235 5350530 
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DO YOU NEED A MARQUEE FOR A FUNCTION OR PARTY? 
  

6 METRES X 12 METRES (20 FEET X 40 FEET) 

ALSO 6 TABLES AND 70 CHAIRS AVAILABLE 

  

26TH ABINGDON (SUTTON COURTENAY) SCOUT GROUP WILL SUPPLY, ERECT 
AND DISMANTLE AT  YOUR LOCATION OF CHOICE 

DONATIONS GRATEFULLY ACCEPTED 

Please contact: Hayley Holden-Smith 

on 07735 989370  or email haileyhs@yahoo.co.uk 
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THE SWAN FOOD HOUSE AND BAR 
  

TradiƟonal Country Pub Food 

Fresh Tapas 

Open all day Saturday & Sunday 

Large beer garden 

Bouncy castle at weekends 

Wendy house & children’s toys 

 

Fresh Fish Friday  

 

 

  

  

David & Cristina: Telephone: 01235 847446 

Every Friday evening from 
6.30pm 2 x fish main course, 1 
x bottle of wine £23.00 (for two 
people) choice of 3 different 

fish dishes every week. 

 

Indian Evening 

 

Wednesday 19 September 

 

3 course for £12.95 
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TRADITIONAL ENGLISH PUB WITH A LOVELY TERRACE GARDEN AT THE BACK TO 

ENJOY A QUIET DRINK OR SOMETHING TO EAT 

HOME COOKED MEALS – LUNCH & DINNER – LARGE PARTIES WELCOME 

CASK MARQUE ALES – TRADITIONAL SUNDAY ROAST LUNCH MENU 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR ANY FURTHER INFORMATION OR BOOKINGS PLEASE CONTACT HANNAH OR HANDRE 
01235 848142 

FRIDAY NIGHT BURGER 
SPECIAL 

 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

£10 for any of our gourmet 
burgers and a pint 

CURRY NIGHT 
 

Wednesday evening is Curry Night  
£7-95 for any one of 6 different curries with home-

made onion bahji, mango chutney, rice & 
poppudom 

Don’t miss our Sea Food Platter on 
the Specials Board over the weekend 
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GENERAL 

Culham Pre-school 
High Street, Culham, OX14 4NB 

 

a well-established, small and caring environment 
for pre-schoolers from 2 to 5 yrs 
open Mon - Fri 8am to 1pm (optional 

breakfast/lunch clubs) 
To find out about your FREE 15 hours and to arrange a visit 

call us: 01235 530010 
 

out of pre-school hours contact 
Mrs Lea Allmond, supervisor, 

01235 529236 
 

www.culhampreschool.co.uk 
registered charity no. 1030392 Ofsted reg. no. 133718 

Private Villa with Pool in Javea – Spain 

 4 Bedrooms 2 En-Suite  
 Sleeps 8 People 
 Children's Play Area 
 Private Pool 
 Lounge and Dining Area 

 

For further details call 01235 798972  

or email me: traceywilkes@hotmail.co.uk 

 

Bekynton	House	
B&B ON THE VILLAGE GREEN 

£45 per person per night 
(reductions for long term bookings) 

7 The Green, Sutton Courtenay, OX14 4AE 

Email: Susancornwall@aol.com 

Tel: 01235 848888 or 848767 
 

IBIZA: Holiday apartments also available 

(in the beautiful north of the island) 

 
Serving Sutton Courtenay and nearby 

towns/villages for the past 21 years 

Professional yet personal care for your 
pets and home when you’re away 

01235 520290   info@keyminders.co.uk 

www.keyminders.co.uk 

mailto:traceywilkes@hotmail.co.uk�
mailto:Susancornwall@aol.com�
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TRADITIONAL ENGLISH PUB WITH A LOVELY TERRACE GARDEN AT THE BACK TO 

ENJOY A QUIET DRINK OR SOMETHING TO EAT 

HOME COOKED MEALS – LUNCH & DINNER – LARGE PARTIES WELCOME 

CASK MARQUE ALES – TRADITIONAL SUNDAY ROAST LUNCH MENU 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

FOR ANY FURTHER INFORMATION OR BOOKINGS PLEASE CONTACT HANNAH OR HANDRE 
01235 848142 

CURRY NIGHT 
 

Wednesday evening is Curry Night  
with any of our homemade curries & a Pint for £10 

CURRY NIGHT 
 

Wednesday evening is Curry Night  
with any of our homemade curries & a Pint for £10 

FRIDAY NIGHT BURGER 
SPECIAL 

 

Choose any one of our Gourmet 
Burgers 

Any Burger & a Pint for £10 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 
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CARS & TRANSPORT 

HALLS GARAGE 
Proprietors: The Sparkes family 

Motor Engineers, The Garage, Sutton Courtenay 
Tel: 01235 848236 

Comprehensive servicing on all makes. 
MOT’s 7am-9am Catalyst & Diesel (on demand) 

9am-5.30pm by appointment. 
Specialist in all passenger vehicle repairs. 
Repairs to commercial vehicles to 35cwt. 
Have you changed your timing belt recently? 

Take preventative action, have your belt changed today! 

 

See our website for menu's and opening hours www.theappleford.com 

Or follow us on Facebook facebook.com/theappleford  

Main Road, Appleford, Oxon, OX14 4PD.  01235 848074 

Great British Pub Food ‐ Freehouse with 
Real Cask Ales ‐ Large Beer Garden 

OAP Wednesday 2 
course lunch £5.95 

2 Bar Meals for £12.00 
Monday to Friday if you 
order before 6.30pm 

http://www.theappleford.com/�
http://facebook.com/theappleford�
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Locally produced free range pork 
 
 

Ready for the freezer 
£5 per kilo 
 
 

Call Steve or Tina Denton on 
01235 848191 

CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

FOR PERSONAL AND FRIENDLY 
TAXATION, ACCOUNTANCY 

AND BUSINESS ADVICE 
Contact:  Malcolm Ross or Bruce Charles at 

 

BRAYSHAWS 
Accountants 

    228 Broadway, Didcot OX11 8RS  

 Tel: (01235) 812284/816763 

Email: Malcolm@brayshaws.co.uk 

Do you need some IT help? 

 Setting up your e-mail 
 Using the internet 
 Downloading your 

digital photos 
 

Call Sharene for one-to-one tuition in your own 
home on 07811 296454 
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GENERAL 
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Specialist employment law services  

for businesses and individuals 
Contracts, Compromise agreements, Dismissals, 

Discrimination, Employment Tribunals, Redundancy 
Recommended by Chambers and The Legal 500 
Authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority 

Call Jill Kelly 01235 861919 
www.employmentlawplus.com 

 

SUTTON COURTENAY BASED WINDOW 
CLEANER 

BRIAN PREWETT       C-THROUGH WINDOWS 

 WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE, FASCIA 
WASHED, GUTTER CLEARING AND CLEANED 

 MONTHLY/BI-MONTHLY OR ONE OFF JOBS 
 FULLY INSURED 

EST. OVER 15 YEARS 

PHONE FOR FREE ESTIMATE 

01235 848430   07932057132 



 
SUTTON COURTENAY 

WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 
 

We provide a friendly reliable service 
every 4-5 weeks. 

Free quote – no obligation. Est. 1990 

Contact Craig Taylor 

Tel: 01235 512881 – Mob:07778 661548 

www.elitewindowcleaningservices.com 
 

A bill can be left for postal payment if you are not at home 

Online payment is also welcome 

Other services include: 

 Conservatory roof cleaning 

 Fascia's cleaning 

 Gutters unblocked and cleaned out 

GENERAL 
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BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 

Change‐In‐Rooms 
Property Maintenance 
 
Kitchens  
Bathrooms 
Painting & Decorating  

 
For Enquiries/Free Quotations  
Call Louis: 07540 242113 

One Call May Do It All 

Chris Hayward Carpentry 
62 Tyrrell’s Way, Sutton Courtenay 

  Door hanging 
  Architraves, skirting & dado rails 
  New kitchens installed, old ones transformed 

  Wardrobes made & installed 

  Laminate flooring 

No job too small 
Call your local carpenter for a free quotation 

Tel: 01235 847397 or mobile: 07715 748377 
chrisjhayward@hotmail.co.uk 



BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 
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Roger Bevan 
9 Town Close 
SuƩon Courtenay 
Ox14 4BA 

 

        For ALL your home improvements 
 

General Building Maintenance & Repairs Bathrooms Kitchens Windows Doors Conservatories Soffit Facias and 
GuƩering Plumbing and Electrics 

Phone/Fax 01235 847582 
Mobile 07833 601333 
rogerbevan13@bƟnternet.com 

 
 

Electrical Problems?   Call 

ROBERTS  
ELECTRICAL 

Domestic  ●  Commercial  ●  Industrial 
 

 Electrical Hard Wire Testing  
 Domestic Electrical Reports 
 Landlords Certificates 
 Portable Appliance Testing 
 Re-wires Full or Part  
 Extra Power or Lighting Points 
 Electrical Showers Complete 
 Security Lighting, Fire & Intruder Alarms 
 Low Energy Lighting Installations 
 Data & Telephone Wiring 
 TV & Home Entertainment Installations 
 Heating Controls and Wiring 

Office: 01235 528800    Mobile: 07786 930463 
Windy Ridge Court, Milton Road, Drayton, Abingdon OX14 4EZ 

FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTATIONS 
 



BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 

PAGE 33 CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY 

Childs Contracts 
Painting & Decorating – Interior & Exterior 

Paperhanging – Domestic & Commercial 

Insurance Quotations/Estimates 

also 

Artexing – Coving – Plastering 

 
Tel: 01235 527000 

A friendly service guaranteed 
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BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 
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Just	Grass	
Weekly / Fortnightly 

Lawn	Mowing	Service	
TEL: 01235 553468 
Mobile: 07921 102100 

General Garden Maintenance 

Hedge Cutting – Tree Work 

Julian Cook, 43 Sutton Wick Lane, Drayton. 

DON’T MOWN AT THE MOWER 

Have it serviced & sharpened at Milton Garden 
Machinery. New & used mowers, rotovators etc. 
at discount prices.  Tel 01235 555115 any time 
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BUILDING & GARDENING SERVICES 

LING BUILDERS 
 

01235 848640 
07990 543692 

 

Reliable local builder established  over 20 years. 
 

All types of building and maintenance work 
undertaken. 

Patios, fencing and driveways, 
Extensions and New Build. 

 

No job too small 

  

Sharman Roofing 
 

new builds, re-roofs, extensions, guttering  
GRP fibreglass flat-roofing 

all work considered 
for a free no obligation quote 

call Mark on 
01235 538793 
07979 791075 

msharmanroofing@gmail.com 

HEALTH & BEAUTY FOR YOU & YOUR PETS! 
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LADYGROVE DENTAL PRACTISE 

 
A friendly caring family practice offering quality 
affordable dental care a few minutes drive from 
Sutton Courtenay. 

 
 NHS children’s places available 

 Full range of cosmetic treatments 

 Sedation available for anxious 

patients 

 Emergency appointments 

8 Lostock Place, Didcot 
 

Telephone Karen on 01235 815000 

www.didcotdentist.co.uk 

enquiries@didcotdentist.co.uk 

HEALTH & BEAUTY FOR YOU & YOUR PETS! 

 

Eighty percent of all prescriptions dispensed are repeat items and here at Apollo Pharmacy, 
Milton Park we aim to take the hassle out of the repeat prescriptions process. 

We can order, pick up and deliver your prescriptions for FREE 

 Arranging your repeat prescription shouldn’t be a chore. After all, it’s the thing that helps 
you live a healthier and happier life. We at the Pharmacy understand this, and with our 
free Repeats service you don’t have to lift a finger. 

Once you sign up for the service we can manage your repeat prescriptions for you! 

 We’ll do everything on your behalf, from communicating with your Doctor’s Surgery, to 
checking and re-ordering your next batch of medication. 

 We’ll even let you know when it’s available to collect, or we’ll deliver it direct to your 
door. It’s really simple and completely free!. 

 You can sign up by calling us and we will send you a simple consent form to complete. 
Alternatively, you can ring your surgery and give consent over the phone.  

 We collect prescriptions from all the Surgeries in Abingdon and Didcot. 

To find out how the repeat prescription service 
works, give us a call. 
 
Apollo Pharmacy is your local independent 
Pharmacy located at Park centre (under the 
canopy) in Milton Park, Abingdon.  
Tel Number 01235-835961.  

Are you on repeat medication? Are you on repeat medication? 

http://www.didcotdentist.co.uk�
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Emily’s Beauty  
Treat Yourself In Your Own Home 

Bio Sculpture Gel Nails 
Fake Bake Tanning 
Eyelash Extensions 
More Treatments Available 
 
For Enquiries/Appointments 
Call: 07902 406884 

YOGA CLASSES 
Matrix, Sutton Courtenay 
Wednesday 8.30 – 10 am 
8 weeks (5/9- 24/10) @ £56 (no drop in) 

Clifton Hampden Village Hall 
Tuesday   7 – 8.30 pm 
£9 (drop in), £8 (block booking), £6 (conc.) 

One to one sessions and pregnancy Yoga available 

Bookings : 01865 407 661 yogin67@gmail.com 
http://www.nagy-yoga.com 

 
   

PILATES – NEW CLASS  

IN SUTTON COURTENAY 
 
Starting on September 17th, 
10‐11 am at the MATRIX Music school  
 
Qualified Level 3 Pilates instructor 
with many years of experience offering beginners  
and intermediate classes, private sessions and a 
special breast cancer recovery program. 
 
To join any class or private session, please e‐mail:  
susanne.perks@btconnect.com or  
call 07710 847848. 
 
BOOKING ESSENTIAL 
  

    
 

 

mailto:yogin67@gmail.com�
http://www.nagy-yoga.com�
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CARE SERVICES 

Home Helpers Care Ltd 
 

25 The Nursery Sutton Courtenay Oxon OX14 4UA Tel: 01235 848822 Fax 01235 848688 
Established since 1993 

Providing Services in the South & Vale to Private Customers / Direct Payments Customers / 
Social Services Funded Customers & Independent Living Customers 

Comprehensive Range of Care Services, including Palliative Care / Day & Night Sitters / Meals / 
At Home Laundry / Shopping / Collecting Pensions / Paying Bills & Light Domestic tasks 
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CARE SERVICES 



DISCLAIMER: This Journal is published in all good faith and every care is taken in its compilation. The organizers 
of the Sutton Courtenay News and its Agents therefore accept no responsibility for OPINIONS EXPRESSED, nor for 
the validity of any ADVERTISEMENT, nor for any EFFECTS ARISING WHATSOEVER from the publication. 

  


	VILLAGE DIARY

	september 2012

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	VILLAGE CONTACTS

	VILLAGE HALL BOOKINGS

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	HOLY BAPTISM

	We send our best wishes & congratulations to the following who were welcomed into the family of the church through baptism

	HOLY MATRIMONY

	We send our best wishes & congratulations to the following who were married in all saints’ church recently

	PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Parish council news Continued

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	SUTTON COURTENAY PRIMARY SCHOOL

	THE PARISH CHURCH OF ALL SAINTS’

	 SUTTON COURTENAY

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Page #

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Page #

	Bird watcher

	Sutton Courtenay spiritual fellowship

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	THE ABBEY 

	SUTTON COURTENAY

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Lost cockatiel

	Page #

	Landfill site

	transparency and Planning creep

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	SUTTON COURTENAY NEWS

	Page #

	VOLUME 41 No. 7

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	General

	Bekynton House

	B&B on the village green

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Cars & Transport

	General

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	General

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	General

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Building & Gardening Services

	Building & Gardening Services

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Building & Gardening Services

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	Building & Gardening Services

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Just Grass

	Lawn Mowing Service

	Tel: 01235 553468

	Mobile: 07921 102100

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	Building & Gardening Services

	Health & Beauty for you & your pets!

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Health & Beauty for you & your pets!

	Health & Beauty for you & your pets!

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Page #

	Care Services

	Page #

	CLASSIFIED SERVICES DIRECTORY

	Care Services



<<

  /ASCII85EncodePages false

  /AllowTransparency false

  /AutoPositionEPSFiles true

  /AutoRotatePages /None

  /Binding /Left

  /CalGrayProfile (Dot Gain 20%)

  /CalRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)

  /CalCMYKProfile (U.S. Web Coated \050SWOP\051 v2)

  /sRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)

  /CannotEmbedFontPolicy /Error

  /CompatibilityLevel 1.4

  /CompressObjects /Tags

  /CompressPages true

  /ConvertImagesToIndexed true

  /PassThroughJPEGImages true

  /CreateJobTicket false

  /DefaultRenderingIntent /Default

  /DetectBlends true

  /DetectCurves 0.0000

  /ColorConversionStrategy /CMYK

  /DoThumbnails false

  /EmbedAllFonts true

  /EmbedOpenType false

  /ParseICCProfilesInComments true

  /EmbedJobOptions true

  /DSCReportingLevel 0

  /EmitDSCWarnings false

  /EndPage -1

  /ImageMemory 1048576

  /LockDistillerParams false

  /MaxSubsetPct 100

  /Optimize true

  /OPM 1

  /ParseDSCComments true

  /ParseDSCCommentsForDocInfo true

  /PreserveCopyPage true

  /PreserveDICMYKValues true

  /PreserveEPSInfo true

  /PreserveFlatness true

  /PreserveHalftoneInfo false

  /PreserveOPIComments true

  /PreserveOverprintSettings true

  /StartPage 1

  /SubsetFonts true

  /TransferFunctionInfo /Apply

  /UCRandBGInfo /Preserve

  /UsePrologue false

  /ColorSettingsFile ()

  /AlwaysEmbed [ true

  ]

  /NeverEmbed [ true

  ]

  /AntiAliasColorImages false

  /CropColorImages true

  /ColorImageMinResolution 300

  /ColorImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleColorImages true

  /ColorImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /ColorImageResolution 300

  /ColorImageDepth -1

  /ColorImageMinDownsampleDepth 1

  /ColorImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeColorImages true

  /ColorImageFilter /DCTEncode

  /AutoFilterColorImages true

  /ColorImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG

  /ColorACSImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /ColorImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /JPEG2000ColorACSImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /JPEG2000ColorImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /AntiAliasGrayImages false

  /CropGrayImages true

  /GrayImageMinResolution 300

  /GrayImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleGrayImages true

  /GrayImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /GrayImageResolution 300

  /GrayImageDepth -1

  /GrayImageMinDownsampleDepth 2

  /GrayImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeGrayImages true

  /GrayImageFilter /DCTEncode

  /AutoFilterGrayImages true

  /GrayImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG

  /GrayACSImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /GrayImageDict <<

    /QFactor 0.15

    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]

  >>

  /JPEG2000GrayACSImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /JPEG2000GrayImageDict <<

    /TileWidth 256

    /TileHeight 256

    /Quality 30

  >>

  /AntiAliasMonoImages false

  /CropMonoImages true

  /MonoImageMinResolution 1200

  /MonoImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK

  /DownsampleMonoImages true

  /MonoImageDownsampleType /Bicubic

  /MonoImageResolution 1200

  /MonoImageDepth -1

  /MonoImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000

  /EncodeMonoImages true

  /MonoImageFilter /CCITTFaxEncode

  /MonoImageDict <<

    /K -1

  >>

  /AllowPSXObjects false

  /CheckCompliance [

    /None

  ]

  /PDFX1aCheck false

  /PDFX3Check false

  /PDFXCompliantPDFOnly false

  /PDFXNoTrimBoxError true

  /PDFXTrimBoxToMediaBoxOffset [

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

  ]

  /PDFXSetBleedBoxToMediaBox true

  /PDFXBleedBoxToTrimBoxOffset [

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

    0.00000

  ]

  /PDFXOutputIntentProfile ()

  /PDFXOutputConditionIdentifier ()

  /PDFXOutputCondition ()

  /PDFXRegistryName ()

  /PDFXTrapped /False



  /CreateJDFFile false

  /Description <<



    /BGR <>

    /CHS <FEFF4f7f75288fd94e9b8bbe5b9a521b5efa7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065876863900275284e8e9ad88d2891cf76845370524d53705237300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c676562535f00521b5efa768400200050004400460020658768633002>

    /CHT <FEFF4f7f752890194e9b8a2d7f6e5efa7acb7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065874ef69069752865bc9ad854c18cea76845370524d5370523786557406300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c4f86958b555f5df25efa7acb76840020005000440046002065874ef63002>

    /CZE <>

    /DAN <>

    /DEU <>

    /ESP <>

    /ETI <>

    /FRA <>

    /GRE <>



    /HRV (Za stvaranje Adobe PDF dokumenata najpogodnijih za visokokvalitetni ispis prije tiskanja koristite ove postavke.  Stvoreni PDF dokumenti mogu se otvoriti Acrobat i Adobe Reader 5.0 i kasnijim verzijama.)

    /HUN <>

    /ITA <>

    /JPN <FEFF9ad854c18cea306a30d730ea30d730ec30b951fa529b7528002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020658766f8306e4f5c6210306b4f7f75283057307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a30674f5c62103055308c305f0020005000440046002030d530a130a430eb306f3001004100630072006f0062006100740020304a30883073002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee5964d3067958b304f30533068304c3067304d307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a306b306f30d530a930f330c8306e57cb30818fbc307f304c5fc59808306730593002>

    /KOR <FEFFc7740020c124c815c7440020c0acc6a9d558c5ec0020ace0d488c9c80020c2dcd5d80020c778c1c4c5d00020ac00c7a50020c801d569d55c002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020bb38c11cb97c0020c791c131d569b2c8b2e4002e0020c774b807ac8c0020c791c131b41c00200050004400460020bb38c11cb2940020004100630072006f0062006100740020bc0f002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e00300020c774c0c1c5d0c11c0020c5f40020c2180020c788c2b5b2c8b2e4002e>

    /LTH <>

    /LVI <>

    /NLD (Gebruik deze instellingen om Adobe PDF-documenten te maken die zijn geoptimaliseerd voor prepress-afdrukken van hoge kwaliteit. De gemaakte PDF-documenten kunnen worden geopend met Acrobat en Adobe Reader 5.0 en hoger.)

    /NOR <>

    /POL <>

    /PTB <>

    /RUM <>

    /RUS <>

    /SKY <>

    /SLV <>

    /SUO <>

    /SVE <>

    /TUR <>

    /UKR <>

    /ENU (Use these settings to create Adobe PDF documents best suited for high-quality prepress printing.  Created PDF documents can be opened with Acrobat and Adobe Reader 5.0 and later.)

  >>

  /Namespace [

    (Adobe)

    (Common)

    (1.0)

  ]

  /OtherNamespaces [

    <<

      /AsReaderSpreads false

      /CropImagesToFrames true

      /ErrorControl /WarnAndContinue

      /FlattenerIgnoreSpreadOverrides false

      /IncludeGuidesGrids false

      /IncludeNonPrinting false

      /IncludeSlug false

      /Namespace [

        (Adobe)

        (InDesign)

        (4.0)

      ]

      /OmitPlacedBitmaps false

      /OmitPlacedEPS false

      /OmitPlacedPDF false

      /SimulateOverprint /Legacy

    >>

    <<

      /AddBleedMarks false

      /AddColorBars false

      /AddCropMarks false

      /AddPageInfo false

      /AddRegMarks false

      /ConvertColors /ConvertToCMYK

      /DestinationProfileName ()

      /DestinationProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK

      /Downsample16BitImages true

      /FlattenerPreset <<

        /PresetSelector /MediumResolution

      >>

      /FormElements false

      /GenerateStructure false

      /IncludeBookmarks false

      /IncludeHyperlinks false

      /IncludeInteractive false

      /IncludeLayers false

      /IncludeProfiles false

      /MultimediaHandling /UseObjectSettings

      /Namespace [

        (Adobe)

        (CreativeSuite)

        (2.0)

      ]

      /PDFXOutputIntentProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK

      /PreserveEditing true

      /UntaggedCMYKHandling /LeaveUntagged

      /UntaggedRGBHandling /UseDocumentProfile

      /UseDocumentBleed false

    >>

  ]

>> setdistillerparams

<<

  /HWResolution [2400 2400]

  /PageSize [612.000 792.000]

>> setpagedevice



